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Don Fowler (R) assumes the duties of
the Presidency from George Frison.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Don D. Fowler

It is a particular honor and a privilege for me
to assume the Presidency of the Society during our
50th Anniversary year. The Denver meeting gave clear
evidence that the Society is alive and well. We will
move forward into our second half-century knowing
that we are heirs to the devotion and hard work of
all our members over the past 50 years. A signal
event of this year and for the years to come is the
establishment of the Don Crabtree Memorial Award
for outstanding service by an avocational archae-
ologist. It is most fitting that the first award
was made to Dr. Clarence Webb. Ruthann Knudson is
to be commended for her efforts to establish the
award. We owe her and Dr. Webb our warmest con-
gratulations and thanks.

Due to the unstinting efforts of Past President
George Frison, the Executive Committee, and many
individual members over the past two years, the
Society has come through its "management transition"
in excellent order. Our tasks will be far easier
because of their efforts.

At the May 4-5, 1985, meetings of the Executive
Committee (hereinafter EXCOM), a number of actions
were taken of immediate interest to the membership.

Clarence Webb (R) receives the first Crabtree
Award from George Frison, established by the
‘Society to recognize the contributions of
avocational archaeologists.

Some of these actions and their implications will be
discussed in other articles in subsequent issues.
They include:

1. Adoption of recommendations by the Finance
Committee that: a) budgeting for future fiscal years,
beginning in 1986, will be based on available funds
at the end of the previous fiscal year, rather than
(as has been the practice) on anticipated income for
the coming year. This effectively avoids the possi-
bility of deficit spending, puts the Society on a
firmer financial basis, and allows for longer-range
planning. b) Accepted a series of other recommen-
dations from the Finance Committee for study over
the coming months and implementation at the December
1985 EXCOM meeting, including allocation of SAA re-
sources in relation to Society goals; review of the
Bostrom Management-SAA contract, especially the fixed
fee and variable fee schedules; a review of by-laws
in relation to financial procedures; a consideration
of SAA-sponsored health and life insurance programs;
and an analysis of SAA investment strategies.

2. Accepted reports from the Standing Committees,
and moved to fully implement and staff all committees.
(As of 5/21/85 all committee appointments have been
made. Details will appear in a future issue of the
Bulletin.)

(Continued on page 2)
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